
                      
                                                                                                                             

                           

          

                                                                                         

                  
                                                               
 

Commodoreôs Cup Race #3 

Pensacola Bay Championship Race #10 

 

Atlantic Union 

1
st
 Place Team 

 September 23, 2017 

 

 

Navy Yacht Club



Events of World War II to be commemorated 

Over the next four years: 75
th

 Anniversary of 

the U.S. Navy Experiences in World War II 

 
December 7, 2016 ɀ 75th  Anniversary of  
The Attack on Pearl Harbor the S tart of WWII  
 

Starting with the anniversary of the attack on Pearl Harbor on 
December 7, 2016 through the anniversary of the Japanese 
surrender onboard USS Missouri on September 2, 2020. 
Ȱ7ÏÒÌÄ 7ÁÒ )) ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÈÁÓ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÏÆ ÉÎÔÅÎÓÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔ ÔÏ 
both our service and the country at large ɀ and for a very good 
ÒÅÁÓÏÎȱ ÓÁÉÄ .ÁÖÁÌ (ÉÓÔory and Heritage Command Director 
3ÁÍ #ÏØȢ Ȱ)Ô ×ÁÓ Á worldwide conflict with existential 
consequences that continue to unfold, and it affected every 
!ÍÅÒÉÃÁÎȢȱ America is a maritime nation whose security is 
tied to the sea and depends on a capable and credible 
U.S. Navy 

www.history.navy.mil/wwii 
 

                       
       

 
 

The Next General Meeting on Thursday, October 5
th
 ï  

will have the theme ñSPOOKY SUPPERò.    
               

         
 
 

 

 

          
 

                Happy 70
th

 Anniversary U. S. Air Force 
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From the Helm:  
 
     The spooky month is upon us, and itôs going to be a spooky 
one. First we start off with a spooky dinner of which I have no 
idea what that means. So if you want to find out just like I do you 
will have to come and see for yourself. This one is all Sandy 
Pyleõs doing so it should be fun, she never lets me down. 
     This is going to be a very busy business meeting. We will 
have the nominating committee bring forth their names for next 
yearôs Bridge. We will then take any nominations from the floor. 
This will be the first look, next month we will vote on the slate. I 
hope all of you that want to help bring NYCP into the future will 
put your name out there to be considered. It takes a lot of 
volunteers to make a Club run so please volunteer for the open 
positions.  
     The next thing we need to talk about is every ones favorite 
word, dues. My feeling is a change to the structure is needed 
and a small increase to cover cost increases will keep us in the 
black. Remember itôs the dues that keep us going all year long 
and help make a great Commodores Ball at the end of the year. 
Most clubs have a monthly dues structure and we try to work on 
a onetime payment. That makes us dependent on the beer 
donations and dinner to help offset the yearôs expenses, with 
one big help for the Commodores Ball coming from the Navy 
Cup Brochure. We have two or three months during the summer 
that we get very little participation at the meetings so we donôt 
bring in that much during those months. Please think about the 
dues and bring your ideas to the meeting. 
     Next the Vice Bill Clark will bring us up to date on the 
Commodores Ball, the cost the date and what to look forward to 
for food and dance. It should be a great time. If you were there 
last year it sounds even better this year.  
     I will be asking for your help in picking the end of year 
awards names at this meeting. So start thinking about them 
now!!! 
     I want to thank all of the race committee that made a great 
day on the water for the Commodores Cup #3. It was a great 
success. I have two special thanks to give out. The first is John 
Buziak for stepping up after John Matthews had to go away, 
and the other, the Beanõs, for the long trip that they make to be 
the committee boat. I donôt know how many of you know this but 
they take all day the day before the event bringing their boat 

Commodoreõs Comments               

    
                            BOB SUTTON                           

http://www.history.navy.mil/wwii


over to save us a $400.00 Maxine rental fee for a regatta. 
Please, if you see them thank them for what they do for the 
club. As always the regatta dogs and sailing chips that the 
Regatta team put out were outstanding.  
     I hope to see you all at this monthôs Membership meeting 
October 5th; you only have one more after this one to listen to 
me talk. (With one exception of the Commodores Ball)     
 

                 Bob Sutton     
                           2017 Commodore 

rrsutton01@cox.net  
(662) 397-9285 

 

                         
Upcoming Local RegattasïMeetings-
Gatherings 
OCTOBER 
1 Coco Seeman ï SYC 

5 NYCP Membership Meeting ï NYCP 

7 Chappell ïStitt (Champs #4) ï PYC 

7 Lost Bay ï PtYC 

7 J22 & FS MC Fall #3/ R19 Fisher ï SYC 

7 Round the Cat ï PCYC 

7 Single-Handed Round the Lake ï TYC 

7 PHRF Fall #1 ï PontYC 

7 Pink Ribbon Regatta ï NOYC / SYC / LPWSA 

7-8 Fish Worlds ï Buc YC 

7-8 Great Scot ï BSC 

7-8 Jerry Ellis Regatta ï BYC 

7-8 Finn Circuit #3 ï BucYC 

13-15 WFORC ï PYC 

14 Monk Smith - BWYC 

14-15  Broken Triangle ï MYC 

14-15 Jack Dane Finn Regatta ï PCYC 

14-15 Finn Circuit #4 ï PCYC 

15 Rondinella ï BWYC 

15 SYC Closing ï SYC 

19-22 J30 North American ï NOYC 

20-22 Wave Intergalactics ï PBYC 

21 Double-Handed ï FYC 

21 Rafferty #1 ï PCYC 

21  PHRF Fall #2 - PontYC 

21-22 Shearwater ï OSYC 

21-22 GYA Fish Class/ John G. Curren ï BucYC 

21-22 Great Pumpkin ï BSC 

22 J22, FS, MC, R19 Make-up ï SYC 

25 NYCP Board Meeting held at PYC - NYCP 

25-28 Viper North American ï FWYC 

27-29 LPRC ï SYC 

28-29 Hospitality ï JYC 

28-29 Flying Scot Gulf District Championship ï JYC 
NYCP = Navy Yacht Club 

PBYC = Pensacola Beach Yacht Club 
PYC = Pensacola Yacht Club 
BSC = Birmingham Sailing Club 
BucYC = Buccaneer Yacht Club 
BWYC = Bay Waveland Yacht Club 
FWYC = Ft Walton Yacht Club 
FYC = Fairhope Yacht Club 
JYC = Jackson Yacht Club 
LPWSA = Lake Pontchartrain Womenôs Sailing Assoc.  
MYC = Mobile Yacht Club 
NOYC = New Orleans Yacht Club 
OSYC = Ocean Springs Yacht Club 
PCYC = Pass Christian Yacht Club 
PontYC = Pontchartrain Yacht Club 
PtYC = Point Yacht Club 
SYC = Southern Yacht Club 
TYC = Tammany Yacht Club 

  

      

2017 NYCP Racing Calendar  
¶ November 4, 2017 ı  CommodoreĴs Cup #4 / 

Veterans Regatta 
 

All sailors have something in common ï the 

importance of keeping sailing vibrant and 

strong for future generations 

The Navy Yacht Club will now be using the  
US Sailing Regatta Network, powered by Regatta Network.com  
For all race registrations ı visit www.navypnsyc.org to obtain 
registration the link. 
 

6ÉÃÅȭÓ 6ÅÒÓÅÓ               

 

Bil l Clark  

  

Ahoy Mates: 
 

     It is hard to believe another month is now in the books.  
We are approaching the final quarter of the year.  This is 
the time when you need to step up and be heard if you 
want to be on the ñBridgeò (Board) and serve for the 
betterment of the Navy Yacht Club.  We can always use 
new or different members and ideas to serve on the 
Bridge.  Let it be known that you are ready, willing, and 
able.  We will be presenting a slate for the members to 
vote on. Outside the Bridge of Officers we will have a 

mailto:rrsutton01@cox.net
http://www.navypnsyc.org/


number of committees to fill with committee heads.  
Remember, we are all volunteers and to succeed we need 
for everyone to take a role in bringing our yacht club to a 
higher level. 
     Remember, the easiest way for us to have more 
income in the club is to invite perspective members.  It is 
really up to us to get the word out to other military 
personnel in the panhandle area.  We have a great group 
of members but need to really push up our membership.  
We have a couple of great meetings planned yet this year 
and a spectacular Christmas party to come on top of 
them.  We have the same band that played for us last year 
and the same great meal that we had last year.  If you 
have not been to a Navy Yacht Club Commodoreôs Ball 
you need to mark down the First of December at the 
Pensacola Yacht Club.  You know how these functions 
work, the more members that participate the greater the 
party. 
     I mentioned the Wounded American Veterans Event 
last month and unfortunately we had to delay the event.  
Several military functions were happening at the same 
time so we were not going to have the showing we 
needed to see to stay with that date.  It will happen 
probably next year. 
     We are still working on the access to the Crowôs Nest.  
I apologize and feel it is a great shame that this is taking 
so long to come about.  It is what happens when you face 
bureaucracy at the local and even national level.  
     Our Commodore Cup 3 was certainly on a beautiful 
day.  Good breeze for the most part, plenty of sun, and no 
rain.  The after party at the Crowôs Nest with presentations 
of awards completed a great day of sailing and 
entertainment.  Thanks to all that participated in both the 
race and setting up the Crowôs Nest. 
       

                     Bill Clark   
                                   Vice Commodore 
sf44clark @bellsouth .net 

(850) 380-0762 
 

The pessimist complains about the wind.   
The optimist expects it to change.  
The realist adjusts the sails. - William Arthur Ward.  
 

We are looking for next yearõs NYCP board 
officers ð if you are interested in holding a 
position on the Navy Yacht Club Board please 
notify one of the current officers regarding 
your interest.  

 

 
NYCP Nominating Committee Chair 
P/C John Matthews                               
 
The nominating committee requests the names of 
candidates for the 2018 Bridge team. With this request 
they urge each member to view serving on the Bridge as 
your personal contribution to the success of the club. 
Time table: 

¶ Candidates that have come forth will be 
presented at the October 5th General 
Membership meeting.  

¶ Nominations from the floor will be accepted 
at that time.  

¶ Elections for 2018 will take place at the 
November 2nd General Membership 
meeting and again nominations will be open 
briefly from the floor at the meeting.  

¶ Installation of the 2018 Bridge team will take 
place at the Commodore's Ball on Friday, 
December 1st. 

Membership participation is the key to the overall success 
of the club - after all - we are a total voluntary 
organization. Please give serving on the Bridge a top 
priority. Thank you. 
 
 

 

After a meeting or activity at the Crowôs Nest - 

Please remember to wipe down your tables and 

return the chairs back to their original set-up (four 

chairs to each table) ï Thank you. 
 

We are always looking for volunteers to help with  

     our social activities ð if you would like to help cook,  

     bartend, and clean -up or help provide assistance this  

     is the committee for you. If you are interested in  

     helping w ith the planning of  the Meetings and  

     Special events in 2017 please contact either:  

     Renee Sutton, Sandy Pyle or Kathy Champagne  

       

éCome Join Us òSailing or Socialóé 

ééé.SailéSupper and Serve! 

 

      Columbus Day ï October 9th 

  Happy Bosses Day ï October 16th 

mailto:rrsutton01@cox.net


 

          
                          NYCP Social Committee  
                 The Social Committee helps with: 
  Membership Meetings, Regattas and Special Events    
       Here is a list of some of our events in 2017: 

Membership Meetings:  

Renee Sutton & Sandy Pyle  
   sandypyle12@gmail.com  
 

October Meeting ï ñSpooky Supperò 

November Meeting ï ñThanksgiving Dinnerò 

Marina Party:         Kathy Champagne  
                               kathychampagne@bellsouth.net 
Tribute to Trader Jon ï Date to be determined 

Hobo Party ï Date to be determined 

Pensacola thru the Art ï October 28, 2017 postponed until a later date 

Tree Trimming Party ï December 4, 2017 
September Membership Meeting ï ñBeer, Bar-B-

Que and Ballò ï September 7, 2017 

 

  

mailto:sandypyle12@gmail.com
mailto:kathychampagne@bellsouth.net


 

 

 
 

     
See you at the next meeting!!  

 

 

 
   

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
N.Y.C.P. Meeting        September 7, 2017 
 

Hello All, 

We had a wonderful meeting in September. The theme of the 
night was ñBeer, Bar-B-Que and Ballò with a tailgate variety of 
food: Bar-B-Que, Coleslaw, Chips & Dips. YUM!    
 

We had one guest who became a new member in attendance. 
 
       Mark A Wenzel...CDR...USN...Ret. 
 
   If you are new members to the club - we would like to 
welcome you. We look forward to seeing you at the meetings. If 
you bring any new friends with you to the meeting be sure to let 
us know so we can introduce you or your friends to our 
members-you never know who may want to join our ranks and 
become the newest Navy Yacht Club member. 
 

 Iva Prosser  
   Miss Hospitality  
ivaprosser@gmail.com 
(850) 485-5533 
 

    òMoonShine Messages ó -   

                             
                                  Ellen Costigan 
  
HOPEFULLY, WE WILL SEE YOU AT THE MONTHLY 
MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS! ï As Captain Lili (our one and 
only Sunshine Lady) always said ñIF YOU PLAN ON BEING 
SICK SOONïGIVE ME A CALL.ò Or if you are ill or know 
someone who is ill, due to have surgery, or may be in the 
hospital and would like some ñmoonshineò send their way, 

please call.                      Ellen Costigan  
          òMiss Moonshineó 
relivpensacola@hotmail.com   
(850) 380-0358 
 

Moonshine Get Well  

              Messages  

Welcome Aboard      

mailto:ivaprosser@gmail.com
mailto:relivpensacola@hotmail.com


 

Our Condolences go out to John and Nancy Matthews on 

the loss of their daughter Elisabeth. 
 

 
Besides our prayers to the victims of Hurricane HarveyéOur 
Hearts and Prayers go out to all of the victims of Hurr icane 
Irma, Hurricane Maria and the Mexico Earthquake . We know 
there will be a long road to recovery  not only in our beautiful 
state of Florida but in Texas, Louisiana, the Caribbean Islands 
and Mexico .          
                       

 

Happy Birthday wishe s go out to Dan Owczarczak who 

celebrated his big day in September. And Dan had a 

successful triple bypass heart surgery.  
 
 
Our prayers go out to Jim Andrews (our music man for the 
Marina Parties) who is currently battling pneumonia in 
Baptist Hospital.  
 

 

Best Wishes for a Speedy Recovery go out to Past Vice 

Commodore Ted Cunningham on his recent hospital stay and 

his readiness to attend his upcoming Fighter Pilot Reunion.  

 

Happy 48th Anniversary wishes go out to 
our NYCP Vice Commodore Bill Clark and his wife Donna who 
celebrate the special day on September 24th. 
 

 
                                                                      

 

 

 

 

              Jim Parsons      
Hello All, 
    Our next regatta will be the Commodoreôs Cup #4 a.k.a. 
Veterans Regatta held on Saturday, November 4th here at 
the Navy Yacht Club.      
     We hope to get as many Navy Yacht Club members to 
come out and support the club- either by volunteering, 
being a host or hostess to our regatta guests or being one 
of the sailors who sails for the regatta as a crew or 
skipper. 
     Also, if you are interested in being trained to help out 
with our last regatta for 2017 - let me know we would love 
to have you help out with the race (either sailing, race 
committee or onshore) and with any of our other upcoming 
activities to be held throughout the year.    
  

   Jim Parsons   

Rear Commodore 
jimparsons@bellsouth.net   
(850) 384-4575       

  

  To all prospective participants in 

the NYCP Regattas 
 

     Please be advised that access to NAS Pensacola is 

being highly enforced.  Since we (NYC) do not know in 

advance, we are unable to give the main gate a list of 

possible attendees.  If you do not possess a DoD ID card, 

you may not be permitted access without sponsorship.  

You will be held at the gate until a sponsor can come to 

allow your entry.   

     All persons in the car must have some form of ID, 

even if the driver has a DoD ID.  If you arrive at the gate 

and are told you need a sponsor, you can call 384-4575 

and someone will be sent to help you gain access.  We  

will be manning the Crow's Nest (Bayou Grande Marina) 

from 0800 Race Day Saturdays. 

     Registration for the NYCP Regattas is available via the 

Regatta Network and is mandatory.  Registration will be 

open at the Crow's Nest on Saturdays at 0900.  Computer 

access to the Regatta Network will be available for your 

use for registration. The NOR is available on the Regatta 

Network website and on NYCP's web site 

(www.navypnsyc.org) under Racing. 

     For future regattas, it is advised that you register a 

week in advance via Regatta Network so that we may 

generate a list of participants for the Security Department, 

which will facilitate entrance to the base. If you anticipate 

entering the base and do not have the proper credentials, 

please furnish a list of crew members ten days in advance. 

     We look forward to providing a great regatta with lots 

of participation. REGISTER TODAY! Pass this 

information on to other folks I may have missed. Thanks, 

                                                              Jim Parsons 

                                                         Rear Commodore     
 

The Gulf Yachting Association Sportboat 

Championship and Interclub Series will be sailed in 

the years 2016 an d 2017 in parallel with the 2016 and 

2017 Capdevielle Series, as outlined herein, for the 

purpose of introducing and transitioning the Viper 

640 as the GYA Interclub Boat effective in 2018.  

GYA Sportboat Championship & Interclub Series  

                                           
2017 Regatta Dates  
Mardi Gras Regatta - New Orleans Yacht Club   
GYA Opening ð Gulfport Yacht Club  
Candler Regatta ð St Andrews Bay Yacht Club  
Meigs Regatta ð Ft Walton Yacht Club  
Summer Regatta ð Mobile Yacht Club  
Weatherly Regatta ð Gulfport Yacht Club  
Wadewitz Regatta ð Fairhope Yacht Club  
Sugar Bowl Race of Champions ð New Orleans Yacht 
Club  
 
 
 

 
REAR  COMMODORE                             
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US Sailing ð GYA 

                     
 

Regional/District/National/World Events  
Oct 7 - 8   Fish Worlds  
Oct 19 - 22  J 30 North American  

Oct 2 0 - 22  Wave Intergalatic  
Oct 2 1 - 2 2  GYA Fish Championship  

Oct 25 - 28  Viper North American  

Oct  28 - 29   Flying Scot Gulf District Championship  
Nov 11 - 12  GYA Flying Scot Championships  

Nov 24 - 25  USODA Midwinter Championship  
 

Womenõs Regattas 2017 
 
Oct 1 ð Coco Seaman Regatta - SYC 
Oct 7 - Pink Ribbon  ð SYC / NOYC / LPWSA  
 

 

GYA (Gulf Yachting Association) Activities 

   Fred Locke  
 
Hello All, 
     October will host a number of events. The GYA event 
known as the WFORC (West Florida Racing Circuit) will 
be held on October 13

th
, 14

th
 & 15

th
 at the Pensacola 

Yacht Club. The J30 North American will be held October 
19

th
 thru 22

nd
 at the New Orleans Yacht Club, the Wave 

Intergalactics will be held on October 20
th
 thru 22

nd
 hosted 

by the Pensacola Beach Yacht Club, the GYA Fish 
Championship will be held on October 21

st
 & 22

nd
 at the 

Buccaneer Yacht Club in Mobile, Alabama, the Viper 
North American will be held on October 25

th
 thru 28

th
  at 

the Fort Walton Yacht Club and the Flying Scot Gulf 
District Championship will be held on October 28

th
 & 29

th
 

at the Jackson Yacht Club, in Jackson, Mississippi.   
     The Capdevielle race in October will be the Chappell-
Stitt Regatta ï on October 7

th
 & 8

th
 at the Pensacola Yacht 

Club.  
     Please let me know if you have any information or need 
any info about the GYA or any of the racing events. 
                      Any questionséask Fred! 

          Fred Locke  
                 GYA Coordinator Director  
derffr@centurylink.net  
(205) 937-9273  
 

 

  Congratulations to GYA 
Sailor Randy Smyth from Fort Walton Beach, 

Florida who was inducted to the National 

Sailing Hall of Fame on September 24, 2017. 
 

Navy Flying Scot Sailing  

 

Greetings! 
     The current Flying Scot schedule for our Navy Yacht 
Club team is listed below. The dates that are in bold are 
the current races we plan to sail in 2017. Of course there 
are other Flying Scot races we could try if we have a team 
interested in sailing. Let Fred, Ken or myself know if you 
are interested in racing on the Navy Yacht Club Flying 
Scot team and if you want to be part of our Flying Scot 
sailing effort.   Thanks!! WE NEED YOU!! 

                      Sue Stephenson 
Flying Scot F leet Captain   

ssteph7@juno.com 
(850) 458-1908 
 

      
       GYA Capdevielle RACING 

Flying Scot / GYA Events  
Standard Schedule 201 7  

Oct 7 - 8   Chappell - Stitt Regatta (PYC)  

Oct 13 - 15    WFORC 

Oct 2 1-22   GYA Fish Class  
Nov 11 -12      Flying Scot Individual Championship  

Dec 2 -3  Sugar Bowl (Flying S cot) NOYC  
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 "Racing News" ï Ken Pyle      
 

Hello All,   

    The Commodoreôs Cup Race #3 / Bay Championship Race 
#10 was held on Saturday, September 23rd. We had 7 boats that 
registered but only 5 spinnaker boats races (the 2 non-
spinnaker boats did not attend). The weather was great for 
sailing. Thanks to Frank & Penny Bean for providing their boat 
Sandshark as the Race Committee Boat and thanks to John 
Buziak for stepping into the role of Principle Race Officer (PRO) 
for the race. 
    Our next race ï Commodoreôs Cup Race #4 Regatta aka 
Veterans Regatta will be held on Saturday, November 4th.  We 
need you to participate.  
    We can always use additional people to assist with putting on 
the regattas.  If you would like to be trained to help out either on 
Race Committee or other duties please let me know. If you have 
a boat (power or sail) and would like to assist us in upcoming 
races, or would like to learn about race committee work, please 
contact me. We are always looking to add new crew to the Race 
Committee.  
    Let me know your interest and we can make plans to get you 
out on the water for practices before the next race of the 
season.  
 

                  Ken Pyle  
Fleet Captain   

kpyle1968@gmail.com   
(850) 912-4890 
   

Pensacola Bay Championship Series 
¢ƘŜ ƘƻǇŜ ŀƴŘ ƛŘŜŀ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ άƴŜǿέ tŜƴǎŀŎƻƭŀ .ŀȅ 
Championship Series would encourage greater 
participation by everyone in all of the regattas on 
the bay and not just in your home club regattas. 
This idea was initiated in 2016 and the hope is to 
have this series continue in 2017 - if so, there will 
be 12 regattas in the series and only 9 races would 
have to be sailed to qualify a yacht for the Bay 
/ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇΧǘƘŜǊŜōȅ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ŦƻǊ п 
throw-outs or regattas that could be skipped if a 
ȅŀŎƘǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ мнΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ƛǎ 
open to all boats owned by a member in good 
standing of one of the Pensacola area yacht clubs. A 
Pensacola Offshore Championship will be sailed 
within the series and awards for these 4 offshore 
races* only. Boats need not sail in any of the other 
Pensacola Bay Championship series races in order 
to compete for the Offshore ChaƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ 
definitely room for multihull divisions as well as 
PHRF racing and cruising and One-Design divisions, 
youth divisions, etc.  
 

2017 Pensacola Bay Championship Series 
Feb 11 Valentine Regatta ı PBYC (Bay Champ #1) 
Mar 4 Maxine #1/CC#1 ı NYCP (Bay Champ #2) 
Mar 11 Maxine #2 /Rite of Spring ı PBYC (Bay Champ #3) 
Mar 18 Maxine #3 ı PYC (Bay Champ #4) 
Apr 8 CC#2 ı NYCP (Bay Champ #5) 
Apr 29 Cancer Society Regatta ı PYC (Bay Champ #6) 
postponed to May 20th 
May 13 Sea Buoy ı PBYC (Bay Champ #7) 
May 20 Cancer Society Regatta ı PYC (Bay Champ #6) ı 
Abandoned and set to be rescheduled to Aug 5th 
Jun 16-17 Gulf port-Pensacola ıGYC/PYC (Bay Champ #8) 
Aug 5 Cancer Society Regatta ı PYC (Bay Champ #6)  
Sep 2 Pcola Bch Pier and Back ı PBYC (Bay Champ #9) -  
cancelled 
Sep 23 CC #3 ı NYCP (Bay Champ #10) 
Oct 7 Lost Bay ı PtYC (Bay Champ #11) 
Oct 13-15   WFORC ı PYC (Bay Champ #12) 
 

Bay Championship Race # 10 ð  

Commodoreõs Cup Race #3,               

 

Navy Yacht Club ð 9 boats ð 9/23/17 
Race #1                         
Spinnaker  ð 4.96 miles   
1st - Phoenix  ð Tony Nichols   NYCP  50:51 

2nd ð Atlantic Union  ð Paul Gillette  P/PBYC  51:37 

3rd ð Reach Around ð Jeff Hunt  P/PBYC 52:28 
4th  ð Rat SnakeðHunter Riddle  PYC   56:21 

5th  ð Helldiver  ð Kim Kamin ski  NYCP   1:03:30 

 

 
FLEET CAPTAIN                               
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